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even days of the workshop were centered on 
teaching the Divine Principle, we had the 
opportunity to have Jesús Gonzalez as one of 

the main lecturers .Other lecturers that helped to 
give the content of the DP were Mario Magaz, Miguel 
Calvis and some youths. As sometimes happens for 
some people it was a bit difficult to attend the 
lectures or understand everything since many details 
have to be given and some of them historical in order 
to understand the divine principle, but in the end it 
was well received by the participants.  

We had the chance to have a 1st gen couple helping 
us as "Workshop parents", Hector y Dulce from 
Barcelona, and also Chatiboot from Andorra was 
helping us for cooking and I think it's positive to 
receive help from more experienced people. As 
sometimes in the workshop the staff can be 
overwhelmed by all the responsibilities they have. 
Like taking care of everyone, organizing the activities 

and ensuring that everything goes smoothly. In the 
WS we also touched topics like prayer and purity. 
Team building activities were also part of the 
program, some of them were more in a competitive 
way and some of them were more internal.  

Like usually, we did daily Hoon Dok Hae and sports 
activities. The motto of the workshop was "Let's be 
the Hope, United let’s build up roads," giving a 
message about how young people are the ones who 
have to pick up the reins, and that we have plenty of 
potential to achieve that, but to be able to achieve 
that hope that we talk about,  we need work and 
effort.  

After the workshop, a 3 day fundraising condition 
was done voluntarily in Madrid, which started on the 
16th and finished on the 18th 15 participants from 
the ws participated in this activity to financially 
support HARP activities. 
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